89Minutes October 23, 2023

The City of Langdon Place held its regular monthly meeting at the John Knox Presbyterian Church. Mayor Mike Frank called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

Present at the meeting: Mayor Mike Frank, Council members Charlie O'Bryan, Yolanda Demaree, Scott Scinta, Steve Casebeer, Attorney Stan Chauvin III and City Clerk/Treasurer Theresa O'Bryan.

Absent from the meeting: None

Guests attending the meeting: LeaAnn Lyle

Mayor Mike Frank began the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

The minutes from the September 27, 2023 meeting were read. Council member Scott Scinta made a motion to accept the minutes as read. Council member Yolanda Demaree seconded the motion. It passed in favor of accepting the minutes 5/0.

LeaAnn Lyles explained that she will rebuild the template and upgrade the framework for the webpage

Mayor Mike Frank presented the council with a proposal from Sav-A-Tree for \$3407.00 to replace 5 city trees and 5 stumps at a cost of \$3407.00. Council member Yolanda Demaree made a motion to replace the damaged trees from the last storm with ARPA funds and Council member Charlie O'Bryan seconded it.

Council member Steve Casebeer informed the council that the leaf pickup will be the week of November 13. Steve Casebeer will also tally up the quotes for snow removal and submit them to the Council to review before the next meeting.

Due to the increased cost of the leaf removal the council has decided to make several cuts in the budget. The council decided to set up all the holiday decorations at the two entrance ways as well as eliminating the planting of the fall flowers at the entrance ways in the fall of 2024. Council member Scott Scinta will inform Lawnco by letter that we will no longer be in need of the fall planting of flowers in 2024. The council will meet at 9:00am on November 11th to work on setting up the holiday lights. Council member Charlie O'Bryan will obtain the lights from the storage unite and have them available that morning.

Council member Scott Scinta informed the Council that Lawnco had put down weed control and that David Tapp had cleared the ditch lines. Scott has also updated the webpage with the upcoming leaf removal dates and instructions as well as the Halloween winners for house decorations

Council member Charlie O'Bryan replaced 3 photo cells at Kennersly entrance. Charlie reported there are between 1800-2200 licenses plates recorded through 7 cameras a day. Charlie sent Officer Rodney an email checking on Flock cameras effectiveness in our city.

Council member Yolanda Demaree informed the council of the upcoming dates of events at the 8th district. The Trunk or Treat will be held October 28 between 1:00-3:00pm. Yolanda also has a new

MSD service request for a broken sewer drainpipe on the corner of Blossom/Wareham. Yolanda is waiting for call back on a meeting date with LG&E to discuss adding additional lighting and switching to LED lighting. Yolanda also presented the crime report for the 8th district.

Attorney Stan Chauvin is having Officer David Mudd checking into an excessive barking dog at 9003 Harwich. Owner has previously stated he was going to purchase a barking collar for the dog.

Finance Report:

The monthly bill report was presented to the Council for review. Council member Yolanda Demaree made a motion to approve the bills and Council member Charlie O'Bryan seconded it. It passed in favor of acceptance 5/0.

The next meeting will be November 28, 2023 at 7:00 pm.

There was no further business and Mayor Mike Frank adjourned the meeting at 8:15pm.

Respectfully Submitted

Theresa O'Bryan